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Notice of Intent  
To Adopt a Subsequent Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) 
Mount Shasta Ski Park Lift Expansion (Z-21-10 and UP 21-30) 

Notice is Hereby Given that the Siskiyou County Planning Division invites public review and comment on 
Subsequent Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) prepared for the Mount Shasta Ski Park Lift Expansion 
Project (Z-21-10 and UP 21-30). The public review period begins on March 30, 2022 and ends on April 29, 2022. 
The MND and all attachments are available for review on the County of Siskiyou’s website found at: 
https://www.co.siskiyou.ca.us/planningcommission/page/public-documents.   

Written comments concerning the project and the environmental documents will be accepted until 5:00 p.m. on 
April 29, 2022, at Siskiyou County Community Development Planning Division, 806 South Main Street, Yreka, 
California, 96097, and via email at planning@co.siskiyou.ca.us. The documents are available for review at the 
Siskiyou County Community Development Department and in the County Clerk’s office, 311 Fourth Street, Room 
201, Yreka, California, 96097, as well as posted on the Siskiyou County Planning Division website:  
https://www.co.siskiyou.ca.us/planning/page/public-documents. 

Project Location and Description: The Project site is located in an unincorporated part of Siskiyou County 
near the base of Mount Shasta, approximately six miles north of the community of McCloud. It is located partially 
on the Mount Shasta Ski Park’s existing facilities, with the bulk of the Project occurring on the Ski Park’s 
undeveloped ownership to the northeast. The APNs of this project are 028-010-010 and 028-010-04 and 028-
020-060. The Project includes the development of a new ski lift with associated power and communications 
capabilities and a Backcountry Program for backcountry touring and overnight stay within the Ski Park’s 
boundary.  

The project will be scheduled for a public hearing before the Siskiyou County Planning Commission on 
Wednesday, April 20, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Chambers, 311 Fourth Street, Yreka, 
California.  If you challenge either the proposed project or the project’s environmental document in court, you 
may be limited to raising only those issues raised during the public review period or in written testimony delivered 
to Siskiyou County Community Development Planning Division prior to the public hearing, or in oral or written 
testimony submitted during the public hearing.  If substantial evidence has been presented demonstrating a more 
appropriate environmental determination than the one that has been recommended, the decision-making body 
may require and/or approve an alternative environmental determination pursuant to the requirements of the 
California Environmental Quality Act.  

For more information regarding the proposed project or the public hearing, please contact Hailey Lang at (530) 
842-8203 or at hlang@co.siskiyou.ca.us 

Hailey Lang, Secretary 
Siskiyou County Planning Commission 
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